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Minutes of June 13, 2024 
RRRASOC Board of Directors  

Special Meeting 
10:00 a.m. 

Priority Waste 
45000 River Ridge Drive, Suite 200 

Clinton Township, MI 48038 
 

1. Call to Order 
 

Mr. Zorn called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. 
 

2. Roll Call 
 

Fred Zorn    Chairperson, Southfield 
Don Green    Vice Chairperson, Charter Township of Milford 
Chelsea Pesta   Treasurer, Walled Lake 
Christian Wuerth   Milford Village 
Jeff Herczeg   Novi 
Paul Zelenak   South Lyon 
Steve Brown   Wixom 
Jacob Rushlow   Farmington Hills 
Derrick Schueller   Farmington Hills 
Tim Sikma    Wixom 
John Michrina   Southfield 
 
Todd Stamper   CEO, Priority Waste 
Vincent Hoyumpa   Executive Vice President and Chief of Staff 
Andrea Kruse   Chief Sales Director, Priority Waste 
Braxton Mashburn   COO, Priority Waste 
Sam Caramagno   Priority Waste 
Joellen Shortley   Rosati/Schultz/Joppich/Amtsbuechler Law 
Michael Csapo   RRRASOC 
Laura Shaw RRRASOC 
 
3. Approval of Agenda 

 
Mr. Wuerth moved to approve the agenda. Mr. Green supported, and the motion passed 
unanimously by the Board. 
 
4. Audience Participation 
 

None. 
 

5. Matters for Discussion/Action 
 



 2 

A. Priority Waste 
 

Mr. Csapo updated the Board on the transition of current GFL residential contracts to Priority 
Waste effective July 1, 2024. 
 
Mr. Csapo turned the floor over to Todd Stamper, CEO of Priority Waste. Mr. Stamper 
introduced himself and gave a history of his career. In addition, he gave the Board an 
overview of Priority Waste’s development and goals. Mr. Stamper informed the Board that 
Priority Waste is acquiring 73 municipal residential contracts, eight of which are RRRASOC 
communities. Mr. Stamper informed the Board that Priority Waste is six years old and will be 
honoring all current contracts held by GFL. Current refuse collected will continue to be taken 
to Arbor Hills in Northville and Woodland Meadows in Wayne. Yard waste will be taken to 
Spurt Industries in Wixom and recyclables will continue to be taken the RRRASOC MRF in 
Southfield. 
 
Mr. Stamper explained that current refuse carts and cans, as well as recycling carts and bins 
will continue to be used by residents. Currently, no rebranding of carts is planned. Mr. 
Stamper informed the Board that municipalities can expect the current pickup days to stay 
the same, but time of day pickup may change.  
 
The Board and Mr. Stamper discussed the timeline for getting information out to residents so 
that all information is consistent from all sources.  
 
The Board was invited to tour the “Pit” or Priority Waste’s control center and then to have 
lunch. 
 

6. Adjournment 
 

Mr. Wuerth moved to adjourn at 11:18 a.m. Mr. Sikma supported, and the motion passed 
unanimously by the Board. 

 


